4112 Adanac Street

Vancouver, BC

V5N 2E5

February 19, 2007.

Chairperson of the Stamp Advisory Committee

Canada Post Corporation

2701 Riverside Drive Suite N1070

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0B1 

Dear Chairperson,


I am a high school student at Gladstone Secondary located in Vancouver, BC.  My social studies teacher gave the class an assignment to write a letter to the Stamp Advisory Committee.  Our task is to suggest why an historical event is important to the development of a social program and why it should be commemorated on a postage stamp.  I believe the Canada Pension Plan is a very valuable social program because of the number of people it assists financially.  Since the beginning of 1927 when the Old Age Pension Act was passed in Parliament, the elderly eligible for financial assistance received money to supplement their income.  Today, the Canada Pension Plan is a well-recognized social program that financially assists seniors sixty-five years of age and above.  Through the contributions of working Canadians and employers, the Canada Pension Plan has successfully helped elderly Canadians live financially sound for the remainder of their life.  The Great Depression from 1929-1939 was a significant factor to the development of the Canada Pension Plan.  If Canada did not experience an event similar to the Great Depression, the Canada Pension Plan may look a lot different today.


On October 29, 1929, the stock market crashed and the Canadian economy went down.  With about twenty-five percent of the population unemployed, the need for additional social programs was clearly evident.  Churches and other private charities were the only organizations that provided assistance to the poor.  During the Great Depression, soup kitchens operated by churches had very long line-ups.  This scene further shows the need for government intervention to ease the financial crisis in society.  


During the 1930s, the Canada Pension Plan did not exist in the same shape and form as it does today.  Only the poor elderly over seventy years of age who have resided in Canada for the past twenty years could receive twenty dollars a month.  Very few seniors were eligible for this financial support and most felt uncomfortable taking the government’s income eligibility tests.  Through multiple revisions originating from the Old Age Pension, the Canada Pension Plan finally became available to every Canadian in 1966 and still is open to every Canadian today. 

For about a decade, the Great Depression affected the lives of millions of people in Canada.  This major event was the catalyst for the government to develop social programs that would assist the poor.  Through much debate and questioning, social programs that provided financial aid to mainly the needy finally materialized.  One of these was the Canada Pension Plan that was available to all Canadians and did not take into account one’s income status.  Everyone benefited and no one was excluded from participating in the Canada Pension Plan.


The Great Depression shows every Canadian why a national pension plan is such a valuable social program.  Without these social programs, life in Canada would not be the same.  We have learned from the Great Depression that government funded programs assisting the poor are needed to improve society and the standard of life of Canadians.  Today, we can see that funding cutbacks to social programs hurt the most needy and further drives them to poverty.  The debate is whether we should increase the spending on social programs or keep the funding at its current amount.  The decision is up to the government to decide.     


I would like to see a postage stamp that depicts the Great Depression and shows the hardships many Canadians faced during that period of time.  An appropriate image would be one that shows how harsh the living conditions were like during those days.  Thank you for taking my suggestion into consideration.

Yours truly,

Benson Tam

